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Addition to Universal Billing Codes for Home Care and  
Adult Day Health Care Services  

Dear Providers and Plans: 

This is to advise providers and plans of an addition to the universal billing codes issued by 
the Department of Health in the December 7th, 2017 letter. As you know, the New York 
State Public Health Law requires universal standards for coding of payment for home and 
community based long term care services claims.  

Table one below demonstrates the universal billing codes being published to support policy 
effective August 1, 2024, where FI administrative payments will move to a non-risk 
distribution methodology for Medicaid Managed Care (MMC) enrollees. Please see the  
May 2024 Medicaid Update for additional details.  

Table 1. 

Tier Rate Code  Number of Direct Care Hours Per Month Per 
Consumer 

1 2443 1 – 159 Hours 

2 2444 160-479 Hours 

3 2445 480 Hours and Above 

 
The Department is requiring the implementation of billing codes by October 2024. 

 
Sincerely, 
Susan Montgomery 
Director, Division of Health Plan Contracting and Oversight 
Office of Health Insurance Programs 
 

    
 

If you are having problems viewing content within this newsletter, please email emednyalert@gdit.com for further assistance  

The Department has attempted to ensure that the information contained in these notifications is as accurate as possible. However, no e-mail transmittals 
or materials provided are intended to constitute legal or medical advice. 
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